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Responsib le  Respect ful  Cooperat ive  Learning  

Yeoval Central School joined 2300 secondary 
students and 200 teachers from across western 
NSW for the inaugural Stand Tall Regional Big 
Tent Event at Dubbo Showground, supported 
by the NSW Government, on Thursday               
3 November.  
The TedX style event brought a host of speakers        
together in the one location to arm students with             
resilience, the strength to stand up to bullying, 

the keys to motivation, the 
power of perspective and 
the benefits of making 
good and wise decisions!  
 
Performances included 
Timomatic, Tony Hoang, 
professional freestyle     
motorcross riders Lance 
Russell and Ryley Davis, 
and keynote speaker elite 
sportsman Michael            
Crossland. 
 

At Yeoval Central School we are respectful, responsible and cooperative.  
Our Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) focus areas for Term 4 are:    

* Wear school hat with pride 
* Follow instructions first time 

Tony Hoang 

Michael Crossland 

Lance Russell &                 

Ryley Davis 



                                              A message from the Principal 

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful and cooperative learners.                                                

Working together to achieve and grow. 

As we enter the Term 4 half-way mark, Yeoval Central is gearing up for one of its 
busiest periods of the year.  
 
Upcoming activities and events 
Plans are well underway for our 2022 Presentation Evening to be staged at the 
newly renovated Yeoval Memorial Hall on Wednesday, 14 December from 7pm. In 
our next newsletter, we will have all the details on how you can purchase this year’s 
copy of the YCS Peppercorn. 
From Week 6, our various swimming programs will commence through until the end 
of the term. All permission notes have been issued and the dates/times of each program are also published in this 
newsletter. 
Also from Week 6, our Years 9/10 students will undertake their yearly exams in the School Hall, followed by work 
experience during Week 8, while the WAP students will complete work experience from 14 November. 
Our staff and Stage 5 students are looking forward to the Sydney Excursion on 21-24 November; this will be a 
wonderful experience for all involved. 
 
Stand Tall 
I am extremely proud of our secondary students who represented YCS at the Stand Tall event in Dubbo on Friday. 
This is the first time Stand Tall has been hosted in our region and we are very grateful that our students had the 
opportunity to hear so many inspiring stories from people who have overcome some of life’s biggest challenges.  
 
HSC exams finalised 
The HSC exams finished on 4 November and we wish our 2022 Year 12 students all the very best as they await their 
results and make plans for the future. 
 
New school policies 
The Inclusive, Engaging and Respectful (IER) Schools package announced in February this year is being rolled out 
and centres on three new policies and procedures that set the guidelines for how we ensure all children and young 
people can learn through public education in a safe and engaging way. With these new policies, we want all students 
to be included in all aspects of school life and supported to learn to their fullest capability; be supported in engaging, 
respectful, and effective classrooms with positive and inclusive practices; feel welcomed, valued and safe in our 
schools and classrooms. 
 
Tackling Tough Conversations 
Our secondary girls are participating in weekly sessions with Lifeline as part of the Tackling Tough Conversations 
Program, which aims to educate, support and equip regional and remote communities’ youth through open and 
honest conversations. 
 
Trish Henderson 
Principal 

Yeoval Central 
School’s classes and 

rooms have been   
given Wiradjuri     

animal names to   
celebrate our       

Aboriginal heritage. 
Year Advisors drew 
the names out of a 
hat at the whole-

school Assembly held 
on Monday. 



    S C H O O L  H A P P E N I N G S  

                Find us on Facebook                                        We are a member of the Western Access Program 

Thank you to the local CWA for their donation 
of the book “Latvian Folktales’’ as part of the 
2022 Country of Study (Latvia) Project. 
Here is a story from the book which can be    
borrowed from the YCS Library... 

(Lapsa un vēzis) 
One day, a fox came upon a crab scurrying back and forth over the sand. 
“Why do you run sideways?’’ the fox jeered. “Any fool knows that to get from one 
place to another, you have to go forwards.’’ 
“You think you’re so smart, how about a race?’’ answered the crab. 
“Ha!’’ laughed the fox. “Sure, I’ll race you. Line up right here next to me.’’ 
And so, both took their stand side by side and designated the finish line. At the count 
of three, the crab clamped his claw into the fox’s bushy tail and held on tight as the 
fox charged forth like an arrow. 
Having crossed the finish line, the crab let go of the fox’s tail. The fox turned around, expecting to see the crab far behind him, but 
he was standing right there in front of him. “What took you so long?’’ the crab asked. 
The fox scratched his head, realising he had been defeated. “I guess you’re much faster than I thought you were. You win,’’ he 
said and slunk off into the woods. And so, the sideways-scurrying crab outsmarted the forward-dashing fox. 

 

Our K-4 students travelled to Dubbo to see 

timeless Australian classic ‘Edward the Emu’ 

last week.  

This fabulous performance included puppetry, 

improvisation, humour, suspense and          

perspective.  

It was the 113th time the performance had 

been shown to hundreds of students around 

every State and Territory in Australia! 

Term 4 YCS                         
Swimming Schedule 

Years 9/10 PDHPE 

Tuesday 1 November,  

weekly through to 13 December 

12.30pm-1.30pm 

Swimming for Sport—Secondary 

Wednesday 16 November 

12.30pm-3.15pm 

Sport, Lifestyle & Recreation (SLR)      

Swimming 

Tuesday 15 November,  

weekly through to 13 December 

11.30am-12.30pm 

 Years 7/8 PDHPE 

Thursday 17 November,  

weekly through to 15 December 

2pm-3.15pm 

Intensive Swimming Testing K-6 

Friday 18 November 

2pm-3pm 

Students will require swimmers, a towel, rashie, 
hat, sunscreen and water. 

COST: $2.50 pool entry (to be paid at the 
pool) or Season Ticket.  

All payments to Cabonne Council. 



 

Years 9/10 (Stage 5) Yearly Exam Timetable 



BEGINNING MONDAY 7 NOVEMBER 2022 



YEOVAL COMMUNITY POOL 

Opening Saturday 12 November 



SCHOOL BUS 

ZONE        

PARKING     

REMINDER 
A reminder that the 

YCS School Zone       

operates between 

8:00am-9:30am and 

2:30pm-4:00pm on 

school days, including 

pupil free days. The 

speed limit is 40km in 

all school zones. 

As student safety is 

paramount, you must 

not stop or park in the 

YCS BUS ZONE for any 

reason during these 

hours, unless you are 

driving a bus. 

Thank you. 



School Calendar Dates & Notices 

 

TERM 4 WEEK 5 
Years 7/8 

Physical Education—Practical 
Technology Mandatory (Year8) - 
Food & Agriculture Technology  

 
Years 9/10 

Agriculture Technology 
Food Technology 

PDHPE 
Visual Arts 

 

TERM 4 WEEK 6 
Years 7/8 

Mandatory (Year 7) - Engineered 
Systems 

FYI Exhibition 
 

Years 9/10 
English 

HSIE 
Industrial Technology—Metal 

Mathematics 
Science 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE:  yeoval-c.schools.nsw.gov.au 

GOLD MERIT AWARD 
RECIPIENT: Josh 

 STUDENTS OF THE WEEK WHAT’S  ON  ASSESSMENT CALENDAR 

BRONZE MERIT AWARD              
RECIPIENT: Alisha 

BILLABONG VOUCHER WINNERS 
Student/Teacher Merit Award: 

Student: Alisha    
Teacher:  Mrs Hodges 

TERM 4 WEEK 5 

Friday 11 November 
Remembrance Day 

Tackling Tough Conversations 
11.30am-1pm 

Secondary girls Years 7-11 

TERM 4 WEEK 6 

14-18 November 
WAP Work Placement 

 
14-17 November 

Years 9/10 Yearly Exams 
Timetable inside this newsletter 

TERM 4 WEEK 7 

21-24 November 
Stage 5 Sydney Excursion 

TERM 4 WEEK 8 

28 Nov-2 Dec 
Years 9/10 Work Placement 

TERM 4 WEEK 10 

Wednesday 14 December 
YCS Presentation Evening 
7pm, Yeoval Memorial Hall 

Friday 16 December 
Last day Term 4 

NEXT P&C MEETING: 
6pm 

Monday, 14 November 

SILVER AWARD RECIPIENTS: 
Keisuke, Indi, Cypress 

Term 4 Week 4 
K/1:  Jack L 

For great sentence structure. 
 

2/3/4: Julie 
For trying her best to form her 

letters correctly in               
handwriting. 

 
5/6: Chase 

For developing his ability to 
use a rubic to improve his 

writing. 
 

Stage 4:  Alisha 
For her determination to      

succeed in completing quality 
tasks using feedback. 

 
Stage 5: Olivia 

For her application and         
results in her science               

assessment task. 
 

Stage 6: Alannah 
For her amazing soccer goal 

and skills at sport. 
 


